Town of Canmore

902 7th Avenue

Canmore, Alberta T1W 3K1

Phone: 403.678.1500 | Fax: 403.678.1534

www.canmore.ca



March 13, 2014

HAASE, GOTTFRIED, VIRGINIA & ERIKA 104-170 CROSSBOW PLACE CANMORE AB T1W 3H4 CANADA

Dear Three Sisters Creek residents,

After a busy few months of preparation, Wilco Contractors Southwest Inc. has been awarded the contract for construction of flood protection infrastructure on Three Sisters Creek. The work is intended to protect in the short-term against an event similar to that experienced this year. More work will be required for a long-term strategy.

Crews will begin mobilizing right away. Once construction begins, there will be construction activity and noise in the creek and behind or near your homes until the project is complete. It is our intent to have this work completed in May 2014, in time for spring storms. We anticipate construction for six days a week Monday - Saturday from 7am-7pm. Sunday work may occur if additional days are needed to meet the construction schedule but at this time, there are no approvals for Sunday work. While the work is underway, you should anticipate construction noise and possible vibrations, construction vehicle movement and parking in and near neighbourhoods, and some minor traffic delays when equipment is moving. We thank everyone for their patience while work progresses.

Kurt Alksne of ISL Engineering has been hired by the Town to oversee the construction project. He will be available to meet with residents to discuss the project and any concerns around noise and construction activity. Kurt can be reached at 403.678.4211 or KAlksne@islengineering.com

The Town has created an email list of residents who live on the alluvial fan of Three Sisters Creek. This list will be used to communicate any further construction updates as well as general flood related information. You are getting this letter in the mail because we do not have an email address on file for you. Please consider providing us with an email address so that we can provide you with regular information related to the construction in Three Sisters Creek and flood mitigation. The email address will be used for this purpose only. If you are willing to be on our list, please send an email to me at scaudill@canmore.ca and indicate that you live near Three Sisters Creek and would like to be on our list. Any email address collected will be used for flood related information only.

We want to make sure information reaches as many people as possible, so please share it with your neighbours or any renters of your property.

Sincerely,

Sally Caudill, Ph.D.

Manager of Communication

Jolly (audil)

403.678.1520